
 

 

Production Discontinuance Bulletin 

ADF-462 AND VIR-432 

 
SUMMARY 

Effective 01 May 2021, Collins Aerospace will no longer accept 
orders for the ADF-462 and the VIR-432 due to obsolescence of 
key components. We offer a last time buy opportunity as 
described in the What are my options? section.  

The ADF-4000 and VIR-4000 are readily available as  
FUNCTIONAL replacements to the ADF-462 and the VIR-432, 
respectively.  See more details in the “Upgrade to an ADF-4000 
and VIR-4000 section. 

AM I AFFECTED? 

This production discontinuance is related to the specific 

parts / part families listed below. 

 

Product Type Part number 

ADF-462 622-7382-XXX 

VIR-432 622-7194-XXX 

  

 

Collins Aerospace will continue to provide the service and 

support for these products that you have come to expect. This 

includes: 

 Repair of units by our Service Centers 

 Continuation of Technical Support 

 Engineering Support 

 Drawing and Manual Updates 

 Service Bulletins if necessary 

  

Additionally, Collins Aerospace can provide assistance exploring 

the transition to the ADF-4000 and or VIR-4000, where 

necessary. 

WHAT ARE MY OPTIONS? 

Participate in our Last Time Buy 

For customers interested in maintaining ADF-462 and VIR-432 

within their fleets, Collins Aerospace has several options to help.  

Customers interested in participating in a Last Time Buy should 

submit a purchase order by 01 May 2021 with delivery by 01 May 

2022. Limited production inventory is available and Collins 

Aerospace can only guarantee deliveries while supplies last. 

Upgrade to a ADF-4000 or VIR-4000 

For customers seeking a highly capable solution to this 

discontinuance, the Collins Aerospace ADF-4000 (CPN 822-

1470-001) and VIR-4000 (CPN 822-1467-001) are readily 

available. 

The ADF-4000 and VIR-4000 gives your aircraft: 

 Digital Audio Outputs 

 Field Loadable Software 

 Improved Reliability 

 Reduced Equipment Size and Weight 

 Utilization of existing antennas 

Installation and mount kit changes will be necessary to 

implement the ADF-4000 and/or VIR-4000.  Collins is available to 

provide support as necessary to install and certify the ADF-4000 

and/or VIR-4000 in your aircraft. 

For more information, please contact Collins Aerospace 

Marketing at csmarketing@collins.com. 

Contact Intertrade for used equipment 

Collins Intertrade, a buyer and seller of used equipment, 

may have used product available should any LRU be 

deemed un-repairable. For more information contact 

Collins Intertrade at 1.319.378.3500, 

intertradesales@rockwellcollins.com, or on the web at 

https://www3.rockwellcollins.com/intertrade/..
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